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The Butterfly Effect of Being a Lion 
 
One definition of the butterfly effect isௗhow a seemingly isolated event can 
have larger consequences on one's life.  This is based on the idea that the 
fluttering of a butterfly's wings may set off currents that will ripple out and 
grow into a strong wind.  So, what is a Lions example of the butterfly effect?   
 
One of our district clubs had a new member who was playing cards at a 
senior center.  He went into cardiac arrest.  Fortunately, there was a retired 

nurse who knew CPR, and saved his life.  The senior 
center did not have an AED device.  
 
After this event, our club explored the possibility of purchasing an AED for the senior 
center.  Our finance chair researched the financial status of the parent organization 
of the senior center.  He discovered the parent organization had a large amount of 
available funds.  There 
was enough money to 
purchase AED devices for 

all of their more than 30 senior centers in 
their service area.  At the time, only one 
center had this lifesaving device.  
 
Working with the parent organization, we 
supplied them with information about how to 
obtain the devices.  We also offered to find 
someone who could provide training, at 
least at the local level.    
 
The parent agency was able to obtain AEDs 
for all their senior centers.  We were told by 
one of the members of the organization this 
would not have happened without the input 

from our club.  And all 
of this was because a 
Lion went into cardiac 
arrest.  His misfortune 
started the ripples that 
led to providing a 
much-needed benefit.  
If he hadn’t been a 
Lion, who knows what 
would have happened?  
 
So, ask yourself, “As just one Lion, can I really make a difference?”  The 
answer is a resounding “Yes!”  Sometimes we don’t realize the impact we have.   



 

 

Missouri Lion Second Vice District Governors meet with International Vice President Mark Lyon at the 
Council of Governors meeting in St. Louis on January 23, 2025. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MID SOUTH LIONS 

COME TO VISITING LIONS WEEKEND 

FRIDAY HOSPITALITY, HALL OF HONOR DINNER 

SATURDAY, PROGRAMS, TOURS, FELLOWSHIP 

APRIL 4-5 HAMILTON EYE INSTITUTE 

$50 REGISTRATION INCLUDES 2 MEALS + 

HOLIDAY INN EXPRESS 1180 UNION AVE 

IS OUR HQ HOTEL $130 PER NIGHT 

ROOM, BREAKFAST, TAX, PARKING INCLUDED 

CALL 901-276-1175 FOR RESERVATIONS 

ASK FOR THE LIONS RATE 

CALL 888-546-6042 FOR MORE INFORMATION 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLTS SUMMIT LIONS 
 

 

  

 

 

 

LIONS INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION – Orlando, 
Florida.  July 13-17, 2025. 
https://lionscon.lionsclubs.org/?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=CON_EN_Lio
nsConOrlandoPromo2_1564608773&utm_medium=email 

 



 

AUXVASSE LIONS 
Sixty-Five years ago, February 22, 1960 a tradition began in Auxvasse. Loafer’s Week started 
as a one-day event at the grain elevator. Loafer’s Day has grown through the years. This has 
become a week-long event and is now held at the Auxvasse Community Center. The Auxvasse 
Lions Club is commemorating this date by holding their annual “All You Can Eat” Pancake 
Day on February 22, 2025 at the Community Center. Serving hours will be 8 AM to 1PM.  

The community is invited to play 
cards, visit and tell stories and 
enjoy the Auxvasse Lions Club 
Pancake meal. A special gift will 
be given to any person that 
attended the first Loafer’s Day 
65 years ago. 

The Lions Club supports many 
local groups and events. The 
club also supports projects 
including Saving Sight, Lions 
Club International Foundation 
that helps with worldwide 
natural disasters, Leader Dog, 
Eye Glass Recycling and Mid-
South Sight and Hearing 
Rehabilitation. 

The Auxvasse Lions looks 
forward to seeing you on 
February 22. 

For more information contact: 

Donal Knipp 
573-386-5175 (Home) 
573-639-9041 (Cell) 
donalknipp@gmail.com  
 

 

 

 

 



HERMANN LIONS        
 

 

Hermann Lions inducted two new 
members on February 4.  Lions 
Rev Andy Wilson and Shawn 
Mayberry. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

ELDON LIONS 

Jessica & Jalen Beckmann shown receiving $500 donation towards Project Prom 
from Eldon Lions Club President Bill Fogelsong. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



JC HOST LIONS   www.jchostlions.org 

https://jchostlions.org/%22a-century-of-service%22 

 

 

SAVE THE DATES:  Jefferson City Host 
Lions will celebrate a CENTURY OF 
SERVICE with events on June 13 & 14, 
2025.   

June 13, 2025 - Evening reception with 
our International guest at Canterbury Hill 
Winery & Restaurant in Holts Summit 
June 14, 2025 - Evening buffet dinner to 
celebrate our 100th Anniversary 
at Canterbury Hill Winery & Restaurant 
in Holts Summit. 



  



  



CHAMOIS LIONS 
 

The Chamois Lions Club met for their regular monthly meeting on Monday evening, January 13, 2025 at the 
Chamois Community Center.  Sixteen Lions and one guest, Grayson Gerloff, were present for the dinner and 
business meeting.     

Prior to the dinner, Lion Secretary Beth Sieg led the Chamois Lions in the Pledge of Allegiance and Lion 
President Robin Lieneke offered the table prayer.    The Ladies of St. Mary’s Catholic Church served a delicious 
dinner of homemade potato soup, veggie tray, homemade dinner rolls, and cake for dessert. 

Lion President Robin Lieneke presided at the business meeting.  

Lion President Lieneke requested that the meeting agenda be approved and with no objections voiced, Lion 
President Lieneke declared the agenda approved.    Copies of the minutes of the December 9, 2024 meeting 
had previously been distributed electronically by Lion Secretary Beth Sieg and paper copies were available for 
those Lions who prefer paper.   With no objection voiced, Lion President Lieneke declared the minutes 
approved.   Lion Treasurer Nelson Sieg presented a detailed written financial report for the Chamois Lions 
general account.   Lion Building Co-Chairperson Randy Thoenen did not have a financial report for the 
Community Center. 

Lion President Lieneke called on Chamois Lions Club liaisons to other Chamois and Morrison civic groups for 
reports on the activities of those groups.    Lion Melissa Arlen, who is the Mayor of the City of Morrison, was 
absent so there was no report for that organization.   At present, there is no Lion who is a member of the City 
of Chamois government so there was no information for that organization.     Lion Jeff Kormann, who is a 
member of the Chamois Historic Preservation Commission (CHPC) and also a member of the Chamois 
Industrial Development Corporation (CIDC), had no news to report but did announce that the CHPC would 
meet on January 15, 2025 and the CIDC would meet on Monday, January 20, 2025 in the Heritage Community 
Bank board room.  This meeting will be an organizational meeting to include the election of officers and there 
will be discussion on a possible real estate transaction.   Lion Vice President Scott Mertz, who is the liaison to 
the Chamois Fire Department, presented a detailed report on Fire Department activities.  The Fire Department 
responded to seven calls during the past month.  These calls included one structure fire, one missing person 
situation, one assistance to another fire department, two medical emergencies, and three vehicle accidents.   
Lions Steve Duncan and Jeff Kormann, who are members of the Osage County Agritourism Council (OCAC), had 
nothing to report other than 2025 memberships in OCAC are for sale at a cost of $30.00 for individual or 
family memberships and $75.00 for business memberships.   To conclude the reports on activities of other 
civic groups, Lion Jeff Kormann, who is a member of the Missouri Community Betterment Association (MCB) 
Board of Directors, reported that the next MCB Lunch & Learn presentation will be on Wednesday, January 15, 
2025 and will focus on Modern Woodman Community Support Programs. 

Five items of old business, special project updates, and ad hoc committee reports were listed on the meeting 
agenda.    

Two Chamois Lions Club projects pertain to work at the Chamois City Park.  One project involves physical 
repairs to park structures.  There is a need to install a new door on the Chamois City Park ballpark storage 
shed and to make some minor repairs to ballpark fences.  The weather has not cooperated so these projects 
remain on hold.  Likewise, the project to rebuild the second story of the Old Bandstand and to remodel the 
lower level remains a high priority but there are still questions as to flood plain regulations and the availability 
of a building contractor. 

There was no new information to report on the flagpole project at the Chamois City Park.  The plan is for a 40-
foot flagpole that is visible both from inside the park and from the Missouri River to be installed.  The flagpole 



has been purchased and received.  Volunteer assistance to pour concrete for the base of the flagpole, to set 
the flagpole, and to eventually light the flagpole has been arranged for.  The City of Chamois has approved the 
project. 

In regards to Chamois Day and whether or not to continue with the event, there was no new discussion.  
Consensus of Lions Club members is to hopefully be able to continue this important community event, but 
there is need to organize a new Chamois Day Committee and to find more volunteers.  Lion President Lieneke 
will schedule a meeting that involves representatives from the Chamois Lions Club, the City of Chamois, and 
the Osage County R-1 School PTO to address the issues of whether or not to continue with Chamois Day and if 
the decision is to continue organize a Chamois Day Committee to oversee the event.   This meeting hopefully 
will occur in late January 2025. 

The Chamois Lions Club has been involved with Central Missouri Community Action to provide food 
distribution events.  The next such food distribution event is scheduled for Tuesday, January 21, 2025 at 3:30 
p.m. at the Most Pure Heart of Mary Catholic Church Parish Hall with distribution to take place from the 
exterior kitchen door on the west side of the building. 

Only one item of new business was presented and discussed. 

Lion Steve Cramer, who is a member of the Osage County R-1 School Board, reported on a possible school 
bond issue that would address the need for a new HVAC system and possible new preschool classrooms.  Lion 
Cramer outlined the issues with the current boiler system, which is over fifty years old and very expensive to 
maintain, and the need to upgrade the electrical system in order to support a new HVAC system.   The 
Chamois Lions Club is extremely supportive of projects that benefit the school.  Lion President Lieneke 
suggested that a school report become a regular report along with the monthly reports from other civic 
groups. 

Lion President Lieneke shared two items of correspondence.  One item was a request from KidsSight for a 
donation.  KidsSight is a Missouri Lions project that involves vision screenings in schools and day care centers 
and is critical in the early detection of eye issues that may require a child to be referred to an optometrist.  
The Chamois Lions Club voted to donate $200.00 to this most important sight conservation project.  The 
second item of correspondence was a thank-you note from Ben Massey for assistance provided by Lions Club 
members in his move into a new apartment. 

Lion Secretary Beth Sieg made one announcement.  The Lions District 26-M7 Convention will be held on March 
7-8, 2025 in Holts Summit, MO.  Registration is $40.00 per Lion.  Chamois Lions Club members were 
encouraged to attend the annual convention. 

January birthday wishes were extended to Lions Robin Lieneke, Brandy Ruegge, Randy Thoenen, Susan 
Sundermeyer, and Lana Hackmann.  Prayer concerns were expressed for those community members who 
have health issues to include Lions Susan Sundermeyer, Mark Lieneke, and Michael Edwards.   Lions Lieneke 
and Edwards were both present for the meeting.   

To conclude the meeting on a humorous note, Lion Steve Duncan shared several short New Year’s Day jokes.  
Two such jokes were “My New Year’s resolution was to drop my bad habits, but no one likes a quitter” and “I 
made a New Year’s resolution to stop procrastinating, but I am going to wait until next year to start”.    

The next meeting of the Chamois Lions Club will be on Monday, February 10, 2025 at the Chamois Community 
Center.  Dinner will be at 6:30 p.m. with the meeting at 7:00 p.m.   

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Musical Entertainment while sorting eyeglasses… 

 

 

 

 

 

  



SHOW ME LIONS EYEGLASS RECYCLING 
The Show Me Lions Eyeglass Recycling Facility is located at 710 Sandstone in Cedar City / 
North Jefferson City, Missouri.  Your group can help sort eyeglasses.  To volunteer at the 
building, contact:  Lion Don Soph, PDG, 314-304-5054 or email donsoph@hotmail.com or Lou 
Ann Hathcock, PDG, 573-338-4687 or email balloonsisters@aol.com. 

Lohman Lions Alberta and Gary Zumwalt are in charge of filling orders for recycled eyeglasses 
for mission trips.  If anyone wants to contact them to help with this task, their phone number is 
573-782-3560.  Also, if anyone knows of a mission group that wants recycled eyeglasses, they 
can submit an email request to: showmelionseyeglassrecycling@gmail.com. 

SPECIAL REQUEST:  We are in need of more volunteers to come to the building to work on 
eyeglasses - sorting, washing and reading, in order to be able to provide glasses to 
those that need them.  Mission trips have increased and we need volunteers to be 
able to have glasses ready for distribution.  If you cannot volunteer to work at the 
building but do collect glasses, you can still help.  Glasses can be sorted by:  
readers, adult prescription, kids prescription, adult sunglasses and kids sunglasses.  
It would also help if the glasses were taken out of the cases, since we have no 
source for cases.  All broken, scratched and parts-missing glasses can be separated 
and labeled as scrap which can be used to get money to use for shipping out the 
glasses for mission trips.  All of this would help immensely.  Thank you! – Alberta 
To volunteer at the building, contact:  Lion Don Soph, PDG, 314-304-5054  or 
email donsoph@hotmail.com or Lou Ann Hathcock, PDG, 573-338-4687 or email 
balloonsisters@aol.com. 

 
 

Submit your event or article to Lyle at lrosburg@hotmail.com 
for inclusion in the next District Newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


